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Our special thanks to 24/7 Teen Stop Jeunesse for providing meeting space and being great community partners!
Contact:

Bishop Grandin Greenway Inc.

c/o Youville Centre

6-845 Dakota Street

Winnipeg, MB R2M 5M3

Phone:  (204) 255-4840

Email: bishopgrandingreenway@gmail.

com

Web: 

bishopgrandingreenway.com
Facebook: “Friends of Bishop  Grandin Greenway”

Twitter: 

	Imagine what can be done with 5 km of undeveloped green space. Imagining is just what the Bishop Grandin Greenway Inc. Board (BGGI) and community volunteers have been doing these last 19 years with the green corridor that runs between the Red and Seine River. This was the year our dreams came closer to reality.  

What was once an idea to grow daffodils along a hillside became a new vision for whole section of north west corner of St. Mary’s and Bishop Grandin.The “Hill of Hope” evolved into “Bittersweet Way”.   

The focus of BGGI Board this year was to move the conceptual design of Bittersweet Way to reality.  To do so required funds. The overall plan had been separated into three distinct but related enhancement projects, allowing for more opportunity to target grant applications i.e. the berm and retaining Wall with BGG signage; Commemorative Circle and path connecting the main trail to the Commemorative Circle. 

Through a lot hard work by past president Murray Gibson, funding was secured from Heritage Grants Program of Manitoba Heritage, Culture and Sport($8,840.00) dedicated funding for the historical plaques (Commemorative Circle); TD Friends of the Environment ($10,450.00) for the trails and Community Incentive Grant, City of Winnipeg, dedicated funding for BGG bilingual sign (18,278.00).   (Although in 2000, Winnipeg City Council approved the name Bishop Grandin Greenway, today it is advisable that all publicly funded signage and printed material in St.Boniface/St.Vital be bilingual).  Although the French translation “Couloir Vert” increased the cost the City has kindly offered to help offset the additional costs. 

Most of 46 trees and shrub planted in Bittersweet Way the previous fall (2017) survived the winter only to succumb to extended periods of heat and drought. Now less than 50 % remain. Replacement is in order, as it a sustainability plan. 
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We were very fortunate to have been introduced to some new and highly skilled volunteers.  A mother-daughter team, Master Gardener and Agriculture graduate, took up our cause with an offer to help us plan Bittersweet Way and surrounding area- introducing us to a new concept of permaculture (agricultural ecosystems intended to be sustainable and self-sufficient) and food forests (making use of companion planting and multi-layered gardens which allow some crops to be planted above and below one another).  Quite timely given our need to develop a viable sustainability plan for the land-based environment. 
Although successful in securing funds for two of the subprojects, efforts to find the required matched funding to the City for the sign has proved to be challenging and frustrating. Following leads and filling out applications has brought support from the province, but no funds as of yet. 

Treasurer’s Report

BISHOP GRANDIN GREENWAY INC.

Statement of Cash Flow

For the Year Ended March 31, 2019

CASH IN 

Bank Interest                          $15.17

Donations-personal                 25.00

Funding                              15,084.00

Memberships                          110.00
                                            $15,234.17

CASH OUT

$328.80

Corp. Registration fee            $25.00

Director’s Insurance                300.00
Donation                                    100.00
Trailer Insurance                         76.00

Website Costs                           185.08 

 Total Expenses                       $686.08

NET CASH SURPLUS( DEFICIT) $14,548.09

BGG Cash Position

Cash April 1, 2018              $7,633.19
Change  in cash for

the 12 months ended
March 31                             14,548.09
Cash March 31, 2013         $7,792.03        

Cash Surplus at 

March 31, 2019                $22,181.28        

	Geoff Borsboom, civil engineer tech volunteered many hours to draft the plans for the berm and retaining wall that will act as the backdrop to garden on one side and our sign on the other. As well, City of Winnipeg Historian invested many hours researching and verifying content which will be translated into French for the historical panels for the Commemorative Circle. 

Despite the funding set back, many things did fall into place. Amateur photographer Mark Boreskie continued to capture the many faces and seasons the greenway has to offer. 
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Photo courtesy of Mark Boreskie
The web site was revamped and updated; e-commerce function was set up and we now have a Twitter account. 
All the usual activities continued.  Annual spring BGG clean up 2018 was aided by about 40 volunteers, and on a single day we collected 210 Kilograms of garbage consisting of 67 bags, pieces of metal and miscellaneous items like bed frames too big for bags!  It was nice to learn that other volunteer groups continued the clean up through the rest of week. 

Community Garden Report - 2018

The 2018 gardening season was a fruitful one, with many vegetables and ﬂowers grown in our community gardens. All of our garden boxes and ground beds were assigned this year.  Once again, we welcomed returning gardeners and were privileged to meet some new gardeners too. 

One new group of participants was the Healthy Baby group from the Youville Centre.  They shared a couple of our raised boxes this year, and it was great to have representation from this local community health centre. 
We hope to see them back next year.

We like bees and butterﬂies and other pollinators, and support organic gardening practices.  We like to attract pollinators to our plantings.  In light of this, no pesticides or herbicides can be used in our gardens.  Every year, it is wonderful to see the bees amongst the ﬂowers.  A patch of borage in one of the ground beds proved a special attraction for the bees this year.
To help improve our soil quality, we received a generous contribution of compost from the City of Winnipeg, and it was put to good use in the raised boxes and the garden beds.

We look forward to another productive and fun gardening season in 2019.
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Big “Thank You” to all those individuals, organizations, businesses, schools and the BGGI Board of Directors who give their time to help make Bishop Grandin Greenway a community space we all can enjoy.



